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attended a public hearing by the 
Commission on Professional 
Community Planners and Land­
scape Architects. This was the 
first experience for anyone 
within the MSA to observe the 
commission and their pro­
cedures. Though early In the 
"game" for architecture, since 
no dialog has started yet, it was 
felt by the MSA executive com­
mittee that early input and in­
fluence must be made.

A statement was read to the 
commission for inclusion into 
their procedures and minutes. It 
is the preliminary statement to 
COPOL and reads as follows:

"The Michigan Society of Ar­
chitects wishes to go on record as 
being in favor of the re commen­
dations for continiuation of state 
licensure of those professions 
which deal with all aspects of the 
development and improvement 
of the desfgn/faui/d environment.

"The Michigan Society of Ar­
chitects does not recommend the 
deregulation of any of the en­
vironmental design professiona/s. 
In that development within the 
designed environment require 
most necessary interpretations of 
zoning, building codes, ruling, 
and ordinances by the design 
professional, protection of the 
health, safety and welfare of the 
general public must be 
maintained."

The dialog with COPOL has 
been started and will continue.

viding them, with information 
which affects the built environ­
ment and architecture.

Each Chapter will have at least 
one MSA member asssigned to 
each Legislator who is willing to 
build and maintain an on-going 
two-way communication with 
that particular Legislator. When 
you are asked for your assistance 
by your Chapter Chairperson, 
don't hesitate to tell them who 
you want to work with.

MSA has some most crucial 
areas of governmental regula­
tion, registration, licensing and 
legislation coming up soon 
which will affect us all.

Now is the time to get organ­
ized and to build our two-way 
communication with our 
Legislators.

Following are the Chairpersons 
for the MSA Chapters:
Detroit

day convention, October 13-15, 
will include the following: Foun­
dations in Michigan's Future, 
Computerized 
Marketing, Improving Earnings 
Through Management Skills, 
CM! Challenge to Architecture, 
Robotics, Design to Life Cycle 
Cost, Education to Meet 
Challenge, Tax Abatement — 
Historical Structures, Town 
Meeting — Urban Development, 
Architectural Licensing Seminar, 
just to name a few.

Dennis Haugen, Convention 
Chairman reports all aspects of 
the convention are being 
planned with MSA members, 
associates, professional affiliates 
and those who work with the 
construction industry in 
Michigan. This year we hope to 
expand the convention to in­
volve the business community in 
Flint as well as influential leaders 
from around the state.

PRESIDENT'S
MESSAGE
MIKE CALLAHAN, AIA 
President
Michigan Society of Architects

For over a year now, a strange 
name or letter grouping of 
C...O...P...O...L has received 
considerable discussion during 
each of the MSA Board of direc­
tors' meetings. The initials stand 
for Commission on Professional 
and Occupational Licensure. A 
very imposing sounding commis­
sion, but what is it all about.

In accordance with Sections 
215 and 216 of Public Act 299 of 
1900, as amended, the Commis­
sion on Professional and Oc­
cupational Licensure is required 
to make recommendations on 
continuation or modification of 
state licensing for various oc^ 
cupations. "Sun-setting" is also 
a word phrase that could be 
used. Prior to issuing its final 
recommendations the commis­
sion is Investigating thru ques­
tionnaires, research, and taking 
testimony from the public on the 
need to continue, or modify 
regulation of the licensed profes­
sions and occupations. All pro­
fessions and occupations except 
those covered under acts of 
public health laws are to receive 
this review.

There are twenty-one profes­
sional and occupational entities 
to be reviewed, and the profes­
sion of architecture is one of 
them. So far, it is my understand­
ing that eleven have received 
review, with seven recommen­
dations concluded. Of the seven, ; 
six have been recommended for 
deregulation, and one survived. 
The remaining other half (ten) 
will receive their turn this com­
ing fall to next spring. Architec­
ture is in the second half.

The MSA Board continues to 
follow the progress of this com­
mission with concern. On April 
28, 1902, representatives of MSA

Drafting,

Joe Veryser
Flint

SMACNA
COMPETITION

Gerald Yurk 
Grand Valley

Marvin J. DeWinter 
Huron Valley

John L. Wacksmuth 
Mid-Michigan 

Tony R. Lang 
Northern Michigan & UP 

Thomas Phillips 
Saginaw .Valley

Francis (Red) Warner 
Western Michigan 

Evie Asken

The Michigan Society of Ar­
chitects is pleased to announce the 
SMACNA Drafting Competition 
will once again be part of the MSA 
Convention this fall, jerry 
DuCharme of the Sheet Metal & 
Air Conditioning Contractors Nat. 
Assn. Metro Detroit Chapter will 
be working closely with MSA 
Chairman, Frank Klaetke to 
oversee the competition.

Information will be mailed to 
MSA associates and firms and the 
Bulletin will carry competition in­
formation in the July issue. The 
awards presentation will be held 
during the MSA Convention.

............................. .CHALLENGESMSA GOVERNMENTAL
AFFAIRS
COMMITTEE
By BILL KANE. AIA

MSA Minutemen chapter 
Chairpersons have been ap­
pointed and have accepted for 
all the Chapters.

MSA and the chapters are set 
up on a pyramid basis for the 
purpose of disseminating and 
contacting our State Senators 
and Representatives and pro-

CHALLENGES—THE 
ARCHITECT IN 
MICHIGAN'S 
FUTURE

EMPLOYMENT?
The MSA receives calls from 

employment sources around the 
country and we continually act as 
a clearing house for members 
seeking employment. Please call 
MSA Headquarters if you need 
assistance and/or send us your 
resume. This is a member service.

The 1982 MSA Convention plans 
are well underway according to 
Program Chairman, Jim Tomblin- 
son. Topics for the Flint three-



HANK ROSE 
TOURNAMENT

had a press party in connection 
with the 125th Anniversary of the 
AIA, along with the dedication of 
the plaque designating the Beau- 
bien House listing in the Natiorfal 
Register of Historic Places.

Look for more activities develop­
ing at your headquarters, and 
above all, come down and join 
with us and your fellow architects. 
I am sure you'll enjoy it.

DETROIT CHAPTER
PRESIDENT'S
LETTER
Charles T. McCafferty, AIA

BEAUBIEN
HOUSE
RESTORATION
PROGRAM

Members of the Flint area con­
struction industry and the Flint Ar­
chitectural Coif League are spon­
soring the 1982 "Hank Rose 
Memorial Golf Tournament" to be 
held June 15, 1982 at Spring 
Meadows Country Club, 129 
Ripley Road, Linden, Michigan. 
The tournament is held in memory 
of Henry "Hank" Rose, P.E., 
founder of Rose Engineering of 
Flint, who served many years as a 
member of the flint Architectural 
Coif League Committee. Proceeds 
from this event will be contributed 
to the American Cancer Society — 
Flint Chapter.

The event is open to all area con­
struction industry members and 
guests. Coif will start at 11;30a.m. 
Golf carts and tee- off times can be 
reserved by calling golf pro Keith 
Haglund at 313-735-4363.

Golf, dinner, locker room fees 
and prizes are all available for $34 
per person. For reservations send 
your check payable to "Flint Ar­
chitectural Golf League” to Auldin 
Nelson, 624 S. Grand Traverse, 
Flint
(313-234-4914).

First of all, 1 want to welcome 
those who have recently become 
registered architects and invite 
them to join us in the Detroit 
Chapter and Michigan Society of 
Architects of the American Institute 
of Architects. The Institute and its 
components represents the best 
reflection of our collective profes­
sional interests, and represents a 
great resource for your continued 
professional growth and develop­
ment.

The Detroit Chapter is the most 
direct opportunity for involvement 
and participation in professional 
activities and I urged each of our 
chapter members who comes in 
contact with a new registrant to en­
courage him or her to join us at the 
Beaubien House and become a 
part of our profession.

On another matter, I want to 
congratulate in the name of the 
chapter, our new Fellow, Ted 
Kurz, who has been elevated to the 
AIA College of Fellows and will 
receive this honor personally at the 
Convention In Honolulu. Ted is 
the only one from Michigan to 
receive a Fellowship this year. Well 
deserved! Ted, along with other 
Fellows in the state, was honored 
at a reception at the Beaubien 
House on May 20, 1982.

Our Detroit Chapter Third Thurs­
day program is developing into 
quite an attraction. Each Third 
Thursday (after our Chapter Board 
Meeting) there is an informal 
reception at the Beaubien House, 
to which a// chapter members are 
invited. Each reception will feature 
a short program — a short, "off the 
cuff" talk by an authority on an ar­
chitecture related subject. In 
March, Jack Pryor, Executive Vice 
President of the Detroit Economic 
Growth Program, spoke about his 
agency's role in Detroit and 
Wayne county growth. In April, we

The Michigan Architectural 
Foundation/Beaubien House 
Committee is soliciting letters 
of interest and qualification 
from Michigan Architects who 
are interested in undertaking 
this interesting and challeng­
ing project.

Please address all letters of 
interest and qualifications to: 
MAF/Beaubien House Com­
mittee, 553 East Jefferson, 
Detroit, Ml 48226,

MSA WELCOMES 
NEW MEMBERS

Detroit Chapter: Scott Bonney, 
AIA, sponsored by C. Bruce Boore, 
Clare Imhoff and Bernard Drane; 
Robert Bryce, AIA, sponsored by 
Ronald Mayotte, Lanny Calyon 
and David Lubin; Kenneth Czap- 
ski, AIA, sponsored by Sun Chein 
Hsiao, G. Peter Vander Heide and 
Karl Creimel: J. Michael Kirk, AIA, 
sponsored by William Kessler, Ed 
Francis and Eugene DiLaura; Bar­
bara Woolworth, Associate, spon­
sored by Bruno Leon, Joe Vereyser 
and Cathy Reehill; Robert Sullivan, 
Prof. Affiliate, sponsored by 
William Kessler and Eugene 
DiLaura; Charles Blessing, FAIA 
new Emeritus member.

Huron Valley: J, Cunnar Ander­
son, AIA.

Mid-Michigan: Brian Conway, 
Associate.

Upper Peninsula: Kazim H. 
Dharsi and Peter L. 
Associates.

Western Michigan: John
Allegretti, AIA; Allen Taylor, 
Associate.

Membership — $50; Professional 
firm Membership — $50: and Non- 
Professional Membership — $75. 
(This covers the membership fee 
and entitles the holder to a $20 dis­
count at each of the outings. Any 
one firm employee may participate 
in any outing under one Firm 
Membership. Plan 'B': Standard 
Membership — $25. (Covers 
membership fee and entitles the 
holder to a $10 discount at each 
outing).

Non-Members and guests are 
always welcome, but will not 
receive discounts from the basic 
outing charges, Members will also 
establish a DAGL handicap rating 
and participate in flight prizes.

For more information or to sign 
up contact Barbara Robillard, c/o 
F. W. Dodge Div., P.O. Box 33033, 
Detroit, Ml 48232, or telephone: 

I (313)961-2745.

Michigan 48503.

CORRECTIONAL
FACILITIES

Hilt, Due to circumstances beyond 
the control of the committee the 
one-day seminar and site tours 
planned for May 11th was 
postponed.

A new date will be set by the 
committee,
September. Watch the Bulletin for 
new arrangements.

Refunds have been mailed to 
those who signed up. The commit­
tee will be pleased to answer your 
questions regarding time and place 
for the re-scheduled seminar. 
Hideo Fujii, chairman, Detroit, 
Bob Groerrieer, Dept, of 
Corrections—Lansing, and Bill 
Vanderbout, Grand Rapids.

probably inDAGL/ATTENTION 
ALL GOLFERS

The Detroit Architectural Golf 
League scheduled dates for the 
1982 season are; June 13, Bay- 
poinle; July 13, Washtenaw; 
August
September 21, Pine Knob; and Oc­
tober 12, Dearborn.

The membership plans for this 
year are; Plan 'A': Professional

FIRM CHANGE
Donald G. Klimek, AIA, former­

ly the UP Branch Manager for R. 
S. Scott Associates, Inc., of Alpena, 
Ml, has formed his own firm; 
Klimek and Associates, located at 
1030 Lincoln Ave., Marquette, Ml 
49855. Telephone: (906)226-6763.

Indianwood;17,



38th ANNUAL MID-SUMMER CONFERENCE 
MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS 

ARRIVE: THURSDAY, AUGUST 5,1982 
DEPART: SUNDAY, AUGUST 8, 1982 

COME EARLY! ACCOMMODATIONS ARE AVAILABLE PRIOR TO THE ABOVE DATES.

R*tum this form lo:
RESERVATIONS MANAGER 
GRAND HOTEL
MACKINAC ISLAND, MICHIGAN 49757 
TELEPHONE: 906-847-3331

MACKINAC ISLAND MICHIGAN 49757

DEPOSIT POLICY; Reservations will only be held until 4:00 p.m. unless a deposit of $100.00 per room accompanies this form.

Refund of your reservation deposit will be made promptly with ten (10) days' notice of cancellation of your room reservation
MR.
MRS.
MISS
MR. AND MRS. 
(circle one) (please print or type)
Address 

City___ State________

If sharing a room, name(s) of person(s) sharing with you:

Zip Home Phone (__

Business Phone (

It is pleasing when guests wish to arrive early or remain foilowing scheduled Mackinac conferences. At times specific accommodations are 
not available prior to or following official dates. In such instances temporary accommodations will be assigned. Be assured your request will 
receive careful attention.

ARRIVAL DATE: DEPARTURE DATE:

PLEASE RESERVE THE FOLLOWING ACCOMMODATIONS:
____ Room for two, Interior View. $55 00 dally, per person

Room for two, Interior View, $75.00 daily, per person.

 Room for two persons. $90.00 daily, per person.

Deluxe Room for two. $110.00 daily, per person 

Studio Room for two, $130.00 daily, per person.

Single Room, one person. $110.00 daily. (Limited number available.)

Grand Hotel operates on the American Plan. This means that your daily room rate includes breakfast, luncheon and dinner.

RESERVATIONS FOR ADDITIONAL PERSONS (when occupying same room with two persons and on a rollaway bed) 

Up to and including 5 years of age, $7.00 daily.

6 to 12 years of age. $20.(X) daily.

13 years of age and over. $37.50 daily.

The regular adult rate applies when children occupy a room by themselves.

The quota of rooms being held for this meeting is based on estimated attendance. Please make your reservation as promptly 
possible. Requests received after the quota Is filled will be placed In village accommodations or on a wait-list. All rooms in the 
quota which have not been reserved IS days in advance of the meeting will be released for other guests. Please cancel promptly if 
your plans change.
NO TIPPING: Tipping to any employee anywhere in the Hotel is not required, expected or permitted. Because tipping has been eliminated, 
the Hotel makes an ADDED CHARGE of 16% of the daily room and meal rates on each account.
NOTE: A Michigan Sales Tax of 4% applies lo all charges including the 18% added charge. There is also a one-time charge of $2.00 per per­
son for transfer of luggage from the dock to the Hotel and return.

Grand Hotel does not accept credit cards as payment for bills. Cash, personal checks or traveler's checks are accepted or direct billing can 
be arranged.

as

CHECK-IN TIME: After 3:00 p.m. CHECK-OUT TIME: Noon



MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS 
39th ANNUAL
MID-SUMMER CONFERENCE 
GRAND HOTEL, MACKINAC ISLAND 
AUGUST 5, 6, 7, 1982
CONFERENCE
COMMITTEE

Elgin Builders, Inc.
Executone
Great Lakes Ceramic Tile Council Inc. 
Green, John E. Plumbing & Heating 
Koerts Glass & Paint Co.
Lighting Group (Ray Williams)
Moran, S. A. & Co.
Q. & S. Building Products 
Schlain, Abbott K. Co.
Sign Concepts
Vig, J. S. Construction Co.

MSA GOLF TOURNAMENT
Same as last year, there will be an entry 

fee of $1.00 and in order to start your golf­
ing enjoyment off on the right lee we have 
lined up the following events:

1. F. W. Dodge Trophy for ladies' 
low net.

2. MSA Trophy for men's low gross and
low net.

Special events will be:
1. Longest drive
2. Closest to the pin
3. Putting contest
Youth Golf (ages 15 and under):

This event will be played Friday, August 
6th — 10-12 noon. Marvin Brokaw 
Trophy for low gross and low net.

Chairman: Thomas Wheat, AIA 
^fce Chairman: Richard Fry, AIA 
Bocci Chairman: Ray & MaryLou 

Williams & Tony Castle 
Golf Chairman: Adam DeMartino & 

Victor Specht
Tennis Chairman: Ken & Beverly Rule 
Prizes: Gene DiLaura, FAIA, Bud 

DeShane, AIA, Donald Hoey, AIA, 
Norman Hamann, AIA, Kriss 
Hilborn, Robert Cornwell, Richard 
Glissman, AIA, Ernie Hickson, Jim 
Mason. Mike DiLaura and Mike 
Minoff

Spouse Activities: Audrey Wheat & 
Judy Fry

Children & Youth: Fred &
Jamie McGlone

MSA President: Mike Callahan, AIA 
MSA Treasurer: Keith Weiland, AIA 
MSA Exec. Dir.: Ann Stacy, Hon. AIA 
MSA Staff Liaison: Rae Dumke

ISLAND FERRY SERVICE
Ferry service to the island every half hour, 

8:00 a.m.-7:00 p.m. If you take Shepler's 
Mackinac Island Ferry and take a copy of the 
program with you there will be discount of 
$1.(X) off per ticket. You must identify 
yourself with the MSA with the Mid-Summer 
Advance Program. MSA TENNIS 

TOURNAMENT1982 MSA BOCCI BALL 
CONTEST There will be a registration fee of 

$10.00 charged for each participant in the 
tennis tournament.

To facilitate the necessary scheduling of 
court time, we are requesting that you 
pre-register for the tournament by filling 
out the registration form 'B' and return it 
to MSA HQ, no later than July 23, 1982.

Registration for play by couples 16 and 
over, must be received by July 23,1982. You 
will receive by return mail, your 'Match 
Time' for round #1, beginning at 8:00 a.m. 
If you win round # 1, you will play round #2 
immediately. If you win round #2, round #3 
will commence play at approximately 2:00 
p.m. We will then play rounds until we are 
down to the final couples, who wilt play that 
evening for the final championship at the 
cocktail reception on the tea law.

YOU MUST MAKE YOUR MATCH TIME 
OTHERWISE YOU FORFEIT! Matches will be 
10 points or 12 minutes played on 10' x 40' 
court. Complete registration form 'A' and 
return it to Mary Lou Williams. All registra­
tion forms must be received by July 23rd in 
order to play.

SPONSORS
Architectural Building Products 
Beaver Distributors 
Bouma Corp.
Darin & Armstrong
Detroit Edison
Great Lakes Fabricators &

Erectors Association 
Michigan Consolidated Gas Co. 
Plumbing & Heating Industry of Detroit 
Precast/Schokbeton, Inc.
Professional Underwriters, Inc.

JUNIOR TENNIS 
TOURNAMENT

There will be a special Junior Tennis 
Tournament for 12-17 year-old tennis 
players. Please be sure to fill out registra­
tion form 'C' and return it to MSA HQ, 
no later than July 23, 1982.

PRIZE CONTRIBUTORS 6th ANNUAL
SWIMMING
TOURNMENT

Andrew. W. T. Co.
ATI All-Tronics, Inc.
Building Products 
Central Tile & Terrazzo 
Colonial Brick Co.
Builders Exchange of the Kalamazoo 

Area
DeQroot, James L.
DeLisle, Richard, Inc.
Detroit Terrazzo Contractors

CHILDREN & YOUTH 
BOCCI On Friday afternoon the sixth annual 

Swimming Tournament sponsored by 
Precast/Schokbeton will be held for the 
children and youth. Pigeon Races and 
other events will be featured. Watch for 
sign-in sheets when you register at the 
Activities Desk.

There will be two separate tournaments for 
this group and sign up will be available at the 
Activities Registration Desk manned by Fred 
McGlone. Special time and date will be 
posted when you arrive at the hotel.



RICHARD FRY 
Vice Chairman

MIKE CALLAHAN 
MSA President

THOMAS WHEAT 
Chairman

MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS
39th ANNUAL MID-SUMMER CONFERENCE/GRAND HOTEL, MACKINAC ISLAND

AUGUST 5-7, 1982

ADULTSYOUTHDAY TIME CHILDREN
MSA REGISTRATIONTHURSDAY 10:00 a.m. 

4:00 p.m. >■

12:00 p.m. Luncheon/MaIn Dining Hoorn
MSA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
Conference Room/Lower Level _______

2:00 p.m.

5:15 p.m. Meet Fred & Jamie McGlone 
7:00 p.m. Special Reception_________
6:00 p.m.

■>

WINE RECEPTION:
Sponsored by Beaver Distributors

DINNER/Main Dining Room7:00 p.m.
FAMILY NIGHT: To the Races 
Sponsored by: Professional 
Underwriters_______________

9:00 p.m. -►

MSA REGISTRATION9:30 a.m. 
3:00 p.m.

FRIDAY ■>

BOCCI, TENNIS & 
GOLF TOURMAMENT

Horseback Riding8:00 a.m.

MSA BUSINESS MEETING
All MSA Members to Attend/Door Prizes
SPOUSE COFFEE HOUR/Prizes______

CHILDREN’S ACTIVITY Special Event10:00 a.m.

12:00 Noon LUNCHEON/MaIn Dining Room
GOLF/BOCCI/TENNISSWIMMING TOURNAMENT 

(Sponsored by Precast/Schokbeton,
Swimming Tournament1:30 p.m.

Inc.
5:15 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. Refreshments/Prizes/

Activities/Overview
Cocktail Reception and 
Bocci Tournament Finals 
Sponsored by: Detroit Edison and 
Michigan Consolidated Gas Co.

FRIDAY 6:00 p.m.

DINNER/Main Dining Room7:00 p.m. 
9:45 p.m. BOAT CRUISE: Sponsored by Plumbing 

& Heating Industry of Detroit__________
MSA REQISTRATION/LobbySATURDAY 9:30 a.m. 

10:30 a.m.
■>

MSA BREAKFAST SPEAKER8:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m. BIKE HIKE (8 & over)

____________ Picnic ______________
12:00 Noon LUNCHEON/Main Dining Room 

1:30 p.m. Free______________________

GOLF & BOCCI & TENNIS
■>
*■

Reception/PrizesFILM FESTIVAL
Refreshments/Prizes/
Activities/Overview

5:15 p.m. 
7:00 p.m.

PRESIDENT’S RECEPTION: Co­
sponsored by; Great Lakes Fabricators & 
Erectors Assn, and the Mid-Summer 
Conference Committee

6:00 p.m.

DINNER/Main Dining Room7:00 p.m. 
9:00 p.m. MYSTERY TRIP/Prizes Prizes and Dancing



(C) JUNIOR TENNIS 
TOURNAMENT

(A) BOCCI TOURNAMENT
Return to: Mary Lou Williams. Sign Concepts 

1003 Badder Street 
Troy. Michigan 48084 
(313) 585-7090

TEAM PLAYERS

(B)TENNIS TOURNAMENT
Return to; Michigan Society of Architects

Mid-Summer Conference/TENNIS 
553 East Jefferson Avenue 
Detroit, Michigan 46226 

Registration Fee $10.00. Enclosed « $___

Return to: Michigan Society of Architects
Mid-Summer ConfererK»/Jr. Tennis 
553 East Jefferson Ave.
Detroit Ml 48226

forName Registration for:
Name _ 

Address

and
Please check off event/list name name (first and last)
Mixed Doubles__

Women's Doubles
City

age sexZip (16 and Over)
Business Telephone 

Home Telephone_
name (first and last)Men’s Doubles

(16 and Over)
age sex

39th Annual MSA Mid-Summer Conference 
Grand Hotel, Mackinac Island, August 5-7, 1982 

ADVANCE REGISTRATION APPLICATION

Name.
(P/ease Print)

Firm.

Address.

Telephone. Chapter.

Affiliation: AIA Member. AIA Associate. Producers Council

Wal Member. Associate. Builders Exchange.

Prof. Affil. Honorary. .Other.

Spouse Of attending Conference).

Children (if attending Conference) Name Age M/F

Transportation:
Ferry service to the island every half hour, 8;(X) A.M. • 7:30 P.M. 
Extensive periling facilities at dock. Luggage transported to and 
from dock by Grand Hotel. Fly Republic to Pellston with regular 
limo service to Mackinaw City.
Dress:
Sports wear acceptable in hotel and dining room until 6:(X) P.M. 
Evenings, men must wear jackets aixl ties, ladies wear dresses. 
Saturday evening; Ladies, long or short formal or cocktail dress; 
men, tuxedo or business suit.

Registration:
$4GL00/individual, SSO.OO/couple plus $10.00/child 
under 21. Married children pay registration lee. 
Registration fees must accompany this application.

Mall To:
Mid-Summer Conference 
Michigan Society of Architects 
553 East Jefferson Avenue 
Detroit, Michigan 48226 
(313) 965-4100



PLUMBING 
AND HEATING 
INDUSTRY OF DETROIT

14B01 W. Eight Mil« Road 
Detroit, Michigan 48235 

(313) 341-7661

WHAT IS THE PLUMBING AND HEATING INDUSTRY DOING BESIDES PLUMBING AND HEATING?

condensing units, rooftop units, 
fan coil applications?

We still see extra-heavy cast 
Iron soil pipe specified — even 
though it has not been sold in 
Michigan for years!

The solution and answers to 
such problems and questions 
vary. Some are black and white, 
others are gray. But, about 90 
percent of the time we can assist 
project designers and specifiers 
to resolve them before foul ups 
and jurisdictional questions arise. 
Just give us a call.

February, and energy manage­
ment plus increased boiler effi­
ciency in April. Each seminar 
covered two full days and were 
well worth the investment.

PH! also graduated 22 foreman 
and the supervisors who suc­
cessfully completed a 16-week 
Effective Supervision program at 
Wayne State University, which 
has completed its 13th year.

In addition, we graduated six 
from the PHI-

COMMENTING 
UPON . . .

describe what can be done to 
make older, existing buildings 
look good and perform well.

Naturally, the PHI contractors 
(39 of them) were interested 
primarily in the plumbing and 
HVAC aspects of the problem. 
More importantly, all came out 
of the session with the reali2ation 
that it takes the combination of 
building envelope and electrical 
knowledge, along with 
mechanical, to really make an 
older structure work well.

Since there is relatively little 
new activity In the design field, 
it might be a darned good idea 
if the design professionals and 
contractors consider selling the 
idea of renovation and retrofit. 
The market exists. But it's tough 
to crack. There's an old saying 
that nothing happens until 
somebody sells something. And, 
most owners really aren’t aware 
of what can be done with an 
older structure until someone 
points it out to him.

Take ourselves. A few years 
back, in late 1977, we got the 
message about electrical costs. 
From 1972 through 1977, our 
average KWH usage was 
110,173. We took inexpensive 
steps (new bulbs) to cut our 
lighting back and tightened con­
trols on the air handling system 
timer. Last year we burned 
80,960 KWH. At 1977 prices, the 
savings amounted to $2,206,00. 
Since 1978, our cumulative sav­
ings total $6,732.26.

If you would like to work with 
knowledgeable contractors on 
re-design projects, call us. We 
probably can help. 
Unscrambling Specifications

Where in specifications do you 
describe the work involved in 
supplying and installing toilet 
room accessories and backing to 
avoid job-site contractor negotia­
tions and jurisdictional claims?

How do your contract docu­
ments assign the erection of sup­
port steel for cooling towers.

Our Local
Construction Economy

The construction economy in 
southeastern Michigan has been 
in a tailspin since the end of 1978 
when the piping contracting in­
dustry recorded 6,287,000 
hours. By the end of last 
December, 1981, activity had 
dropped to 4, 115,000 hours, an 
overall decrease of 341/2 percent!

During the first quarter of 
1982, hours increased almost 12 
percent over the same 1981 
period. Virtually all the increase 
can be attributed to utility con­
struction. The balance of the en­
tire commercial, institutional, in­
dustrial and residential markets 
appear to be at a standstill. The 
hours recorded by plumbers dur­
ing the first quarter of 1982 
reflected TSVi less activity than 
during the same period a year 
ago, an indication that we are 
building more equipment- 
oriented than people-oriented 
structures.

While the immediate future of 
the southeastern Michigan con­
struction economy is clouded, 
the piping industry still is op­
timistic. We feel that a 10 to 14 
percent Improvement over 1981 
is not at all unrealistic, and that 
the second half of 1982 will 
witness the probable turn­
around in all construction 
markets.

There is one particular market 
which we feel has not been ex­
ploited. And it is one we suggest 
that architects, engineers and 
contractors might want to enter 
into. . .
Restoration, Renovation 
and Retrofit

We recently completed a two- 
day mechanical energy conser­
vation seminar and enjoyed 
listening to a crackerjack by 
name of Victor Ottaviano

journeymen 
SMACNA sponsored En­
vironmental Systems Technicians 
Balancing Course administered 
by the Michigan Chapter of the 
National Environmental Balanc-

Total Systems Responsibility 
The plumbing and mechanical 

contractors stilt feel strongly that 
one complete mechanical con­
tract is the way to go rather than 
split the plumbing, HVAC, pro- 

sprinkling.

ing Bureau.
Finally, journeymen cer­

tificates were awarded to 104 
plumber and pipefitter appren­
tices who have completed four 
years of training.

cess
temperature control and related 
systems into separate packages.

What TSR provides to owners 
and designers is the lowest possi­
ble bid price and the maximum 
amount of responsibility for the 
entire plumbing/mechanical 
package. Total System Respon­
sibility is the best construction 
value possible because it pro­
vides greater purchasing power, 
the maximum degree of jobsite 
co-ordination possible, and 
enhances job flow and schedul­
ing procedures. For the contrac­
tor, TSR provides an equitable 
return for the investment of time, 
energy and material required to 
perform the kind of construction 
in which the owner, architect, 
engineer and contractor take 
pride.

In today's market, contract 
splitting and merciless bid shop­
ping for the lowest possible in­
stalled cost are rampant. 
However, this saving has a steep 
price — the erosion of jobsite 
responsibility. That's the value of 
TSR.

pipmg.

Some 75 contractors par­
ticipated in two worthwhile PHI 
seminars that covered 
mechanical piping estimating last



SMPS'S
MARKETING
SEMINAR

perience. Contact Robert Auburn, 
Robert Auburn Associates, 774 
Isom Rd., San Antonio, TX 78216. 
Phone: {512)349-5184.

☆ * *
Hospital Building Equipment 

Corp., a design/build firm from 
Missouri is looking for interior 
designers with four years or more 
contract design experience. For in­
formation contact: Carol Stephens, 
Personnel Manager, HBE Corp., 
(314)567-9000, ext. 261.

<r ☆ *

Heery International needs ar­
chitects who have 4-6 years com­
prehensive hospital experience, 
and should be registered or eligi­
ble for professional registration. 
Send resume to S. R. Harrell, 
Director of Human Resources, 880 
W. Peachtree St., NW, Atlanta, 
Georgia 30367. Telephone: 
(404)881-9880.

chitecture when his heart problem 
was discovered. His only chance 
to live was a heart transplant. He 
had no insurance and the medical 
bills were estimated at over 
$40,000, if a heart could be found 
In time to help Jeff.

The MSA Board reviewed the 
issue and requested this be 
brought to the MSA members' at­
tention thru the Newsletter. The 
good news, according to Lundwell, 
is Jeff has had a heart transplant 
operation at the Univ. of Rttsburgh 
and is doing fantastically well. 
Residents of the Grand Haven area 
have raised thousands of dollars 
but more are still needed. If you 
can assist Jeff send your contribu­
tion to: Jeffrey A. Wierenga Heart 
Fund, Pacesetter West Bank & 
Trust, Trust Dept., 233 Washington 
St., Grand Haven, Ml 49417.

Chapter Construction Specifica­
tions Institute and active in Detroit 
area A/E related activities. He was 
a graduate of the University of 
Detroit Architectural School.

He is survived by his wife, Doris, 
and one daughter. Memorial 
tributes may be made to the St. 
Jude Children's Research Hospital.

A one-day, nationally advertised 
seminar entitled "Strategic Plann­
ing for Design Firms — The Role of 
Management and Marketing," is 
slated for June 24th at the Michigan 
Inn, Southfield.

This seminar will be co­
sponsored by the Michigan 
Chapter of the Society for 
Marketing Professional Services 
and the Professional Services 
Management Association (PSMA).

Featured speaker will be Paul N. 
Bloom, Ph.d.. Associate Professor 
of Marketing at the Univ. of 
Maryland. Bloom developed and 
fs an instructor of the MarragemerTt 
Development Program on 
Marketing Design Services, Har­
vard Univ. Graduate School of 
Design. He is also a faculty 
associate of the Management 
Analysis Center, Inc.

Bloom's session will Include the 
following topics: marketing proc­
ess, market analysis, marketing 
segmentation and targeting, prod­
uct development, development of 
service portfolios, etc.

The PSNA sponsored luncheon 
will feature Joseph Roher, Manag­
ing director of the Gruzen Partner­
ship, His topic is "Geographic Ex­
pansion Through Joint Ventures."

The cost of the seminar is 
$80.00/person. for more informa­
tion on the seminar and other 
events scheduled for this day-ion 
meeting contact: John Danko at 
(313)548-2000.

GRAPEVINE
MSA President, Mike Callahan is 

running as one of the Republican 
primary candidates for the 104th 
Legislative district in the Grand 
Traverse Area. The primary will be 
August 3, 1982. Contributions and 
volunteers should contact Commit­
tee to Elect Mike Callahan, P.O. 
Box 1653, Traverse City, Ml 49684 
—GCXDD LUCK MIKE . . . Saginaw 
Valley Chapter member Herman 
Otto, of Ml. Pleasant, a faculty 
member of Ferris State College, has 
been appointed Chairman of the 
Architecture section of the 1983 
Ferris Festival of the Arts . . . 
"Southfield 2001," a cooperative 
government-business-community 
effort featured a historical display 
designed by Kenneth Neumann 
. . . Kevin Roche was named the 
winner of the $100,000 Pritzker 
Prize in architecture . . . Con­
gratulations to the Western 
Michigan Chapter on their 
Newsletter "Column" . . . Dennis 
Carlson of HEPY Associates spoke 
at the joint meeting of the Flint and 
Mid-Michigan Chapters . . . 1982 
is the 20th Anniversary of the 
Grand Valley Chapter . . . Stuart 
Rodgers, Detroit Chapter member 
is teaching a course at W5U for 
non-credit on building construc­
tion . . . Huron Valley Chapter 
A&E Softball League has begun — 
if interested contact Dan Jacobs at 
662-2260 . . . John Dziurman, 
Detroit Chapter has been ap­
pointed to the National AIA Hous­
ing Committee . . . Celebrating 
the 125th Anniversary of the AIA 
Western Michigan placed an 
advertisement in the Kalamazoo

POSITIONS
AVAILABLE CLASSIFIED

Kwaak Hoon Associates, Ar­
chitects, Engineers & Planners is 
looking for architects and planners 
who would like work on various 
international projects in Korea, 
Asia and Africa. For further infor­
mation send a resume with your 
inquiry to Kwaak Young Hoon, 
Chairman, Kwaak Hoon 
Associates, 118 Jangchung-Dong, 
Joong-Ku, Seoul, Korea.

Registered AIA member with 
NCARB seeks position in Michigan 
as Project Architect. Background in 
a variety of projects and computer 
applications. Contact: Mark Ander­
son, AIA, 1221 5th Ave., South, 
Moorhead, MN 56560. 
(218)233-8260.

☆ <r *
Project Management/Contract Ad­
ministrator, B.S./Archilecture, ftve 
years experience. Contact: P.O. 
Box 1194, Berkley, Ml 48072 or 
call (313)541-7244.

☆ ☆ ☆
Rafael Garcia has 370 credit hours 
and a thesis from 'Universidad na- 
cional Autonoma De Mexico, Ar­
chitecture School.' Last employ­
ment SH&G. Contact Garcia at 
6816 Coleman, Dearborn, Ml 
48128. Phone; 846-8967.

☆ ☆ ☆
Academic Position — Sept. 82 at 

WSU, Interior Design studio. Need 
professional with Ph.D. or Master's 
Degree in area, teaching ex­
perience at the college level and 
professional experience, ASID and 
IDEC membership desirable. For 
information contact: Dr. Catherine 
Sullivan, Dept, of Family and Con­
sumer Resources, WSU, Rm 160 
Old Main, Detroit, Ml 48202.

HEART
TRANSPLANT

Grand Valley chapter member 
Phillip Lundwell requested the 
MSA Board of Directors to con­
tribute to a special fund for Jeffrey 
A. Wierenga. Jeff is a 25-year-old 
architectural student from Grand 
Haven, Michigan who was work­
ing on his Masters Degree in Ar­

OBITUARY
tlr ☆ *

Robert Auburn Associates from 
San Antonio is looking for 
registered architects with ex­

LOUIS E. CABRERA, 48. a con­
struction architect at Wah Yee 
Associates died April 24lh. Cabrera 
was president of the Detroit
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Gazette . . . Kingsbury Marzolf, 
prof, of architecture at UM spoke 
before the American Institute of 
Real Estate Appraisers on "Ar­
chitectural History and Styles in the 
Midwest!" . . . Kim French of Roy 
G. French & Associates received 
the annual Distinguished Service 
award from the Port Huron Jay- 
cees' . . . Bill Kane, Mid-Michigan 
member, a member of the 
Grand Ledge planning commission 
for 25 years, was honored by the 
city council for his service to the 
commission . . . Oan Redstone 
will serve on a special six-member 
committee to study ways to retain 
and expand commercial and in­
dustrial business in Livonia. 
Redstone represents the Livonia 
Chamber... Prof. Charles Strieby 
of the Mid-Michigan Chapter was 
honored upon his retirement form 
MSU by MSU alumni and 
Friends. . . News from WAL — 
Kristen Rose is the daughter of 
WAL membership chairman Sally 
Fraser and husband Jim — Con­
gratulations on their first born . . . 
The Lansing Regional Chamber of 
Commerce and the Mid-Michigan

been elected an Emeritus member 
of the Detroit Chapter . . . The St. 
Louis AIA Chapter Newsletter 
credited the Detroit Chapter with 
an article on "Detroit (St. Louis) 
AIA Needs Speakers" . . . Richard 
Fry of the Huron Valley Chapter 
has been appointed Vice Chair­
man of the MSA Mid-Summer Con­
ference . . . Flowers were sent to 
the Beaubien House on April 22nd 
to celebrate the I25th Anniversary 
of the AIA — many thanks to Adam 
DeMartino of the Michigan Con­
solidated Gas Co. . . . Gordon 
Bugbee of Roger Margerum Inc. 
addressed the Grosse lie Historical 
Society — his topics were Great 
Lakes Ships and Historic 
Houses . . . The Fenton Trl- 
County News featured Detroit 
Chapter member, Fuad Hassan in 
a special article.

with MSA Board/ 
Waterfront Inn/ 
Traverse City 

28 MSA Honor Awards 
Brochures Due

Chapter sponsored an awards pro­
gram for the Lansing Central 
Business District . . . Donald 
Richards has joined Albert 
Kahn . . . Andrews University held 
their Student Chapter election 
. . . THY of Flint designed a high 
school for the Oxford School 
district that uses earth sheltered 
design . . . The St. Clair Region 
Society of Architects (a chapter of 
the Ontario Association of Ar­
chitects) may be contacted thru 
their chairman Gregory McLean at 
5161 Tecumseh Rd., East, Wind­
sor, Ontario . . . Robert D'Ales- 
sandro, of TMP Assoc., was a guest 
speaker at the Masonry Institute of 
Michigan, two-day sales/market­
ing training course . . . Howard 
Sims has been elected to serve as 
a board member of the Detroit 
Historical Society . . . During 
Preservation Week Western 
Michigan members participated in 
"Ask the Experts" where people 
brought in photos of their homes 
for consultations . , . Robert 
Overhiser, Jr. has accepted a 
limited faculty appointment at UM 
in the College of Art and Architec­
ture . . . lames Gray of Grand 
Haven addressed an "Energy Con­
siderations in Real Estate” seminar 
held by the Grand Rapids chapter 
of the Society of Real Estate ap­
praisers ... LIT Student Chapter 
sponsored a fun-run through 
Southfield for a student chapter 
benefit. . . The Detroit Chapter 
hosted the new registrants and 
their families at Cranbrook on May 
21st — President McCafferty with 
members of the State Registration 
Board presented the certificates to 
the registrants. WAL members and 
spouse and the Detroit Chapter 
Board hosted the reception for the 
registrants . . . Linn Smith has

JULY
13 DAGL Outing 

22-25 ACC/Michigan Chapter 
Summer Conference

AUGUST
5-7 MSA Mid-Summer 

Conference 
Grand Hotel, 
Mackinac Island 

17 DACL Outing

SEPTEMBER
21 DAGL Outing

OCTOBER
3 Detroit Chapter 

House Tour 
Bloomfield Hills area 
12:00 Noon-5:00 p.m, 
Tickets $8.00 

12 DAGL Outing 
13-15 MSA 67lh Annual 

Convention
Hyatt Regency Flint, Ml

CALENDAR
JUNE

6-9 AIA National
Convention/Hawaii 

10 Masonry Institute of 
Michigan Annual Golf 
Outing

15 DAGL Outing
Hank Rose Memorial 
Golf Tournament

17 Third Thursday/ 
Beaubien House

18 Detroit Chapter Honor 
Awards Entry Slips Due

24 SMPS Seminar — (see 
NL for detail)

25 MSA Board of Directors 
Meeting
Park Place Motor Hotel 
Northern Michigan 
Chapter joint Meeting

MSA BULLETIN
EXEC. DiR.Ann Stacy, Hon. AIA 
EDITOR & ADV....Rae Dumke 
SECRETARY 
BOOKKEEPER___Cathy Brooks

The Monthly Bulletin is 
published monthly for the 
members, as part of the ser­
vices to the membership pro­
vided at the direction of the 
Board.

All members are encour­
aged to contribute to the 
Bulletin by sending news 
items, reports of committees, 
etc., to the attention of the 
Editor, Monthly Bulletin, 553 
East Jefferson, Detroit, Ml 
48226.

Ann Giordano

The MSA BULLETIN is published 
monthly by the Michigan Society 
of Archrtects and Is distributed free 
of charge to all members and their 
firms. Tne MIchiun Society of Ar­
chitects accepts classified advertis­
ing from MSA members and firms 
free of charge up 
Advertising over this figure costs 
$2.00 per lir>e. Circulation 1,600. 
Address: Beaubien House, 553 
East Jefferson, Detroit, Ml 48226; 
313/%5-4100.

to 10 lines.
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PRESIDENT'S
MESSAGE

ing, Lyman & Powell are the ar- 
chilects for the handsome new 
building which houses the 
papers of President Ford. (The 
Museum in Grand Rapids by 
DeWinler Associates houses the 
gifts and memoriabila from the 
Ford years in Washington.)

During the six-hour meeting 
the Board accepted the budget 
as proposed by Treasurer Keith 
Weiland. It is a very cautious 
budget based on a very conser­
vative estimate of income from 
dues as well as other sources and 
with decreased expenses in all 
areas. Our major income pro­
ducing activities, the fall Conven­
tion and the MSA Handbook 
have been burdened with addi­
tional net income goals to help 
compensate for our possible loss 
of members in 1982 and for our 
increasing day to day costs of 
operation.

All Chapters are encouraged to 
begin well planned membership 
drives and are asked to call on 
staff for assistance wherever 
needed.

Our legislative program is 
critical in the election year and 
for that reason Paul Bowers has 
accepted the chairmanship of 
the Political Action Committee 
for Design Professionals in 
Michigan, our fund-raising arm 
of the legislative affairs 
committee.

Bernie Mayottee will work 
with the State offices in the 
Building Division and Bill Kane 
with the Executive Director Ann 
Stacy will handle legislative and 
regulatory matters as they arise.

President Callahan appointed 
committee chairmen in addition: 
Dennis Haugen, MSA Fall Con­
vention: Thomas Wheat,Mld- 
Summer Conference, and Art 
Nelson, IDP. Haugen attended 
the meeting to report on his pro­
gress for the October MSA Con­
vention in Flint at the new Hyatt, 
October 13-15, 1982. His com­
mittee consists of Don Lee, Vice

Chairman: Dick Canfield,
Graphics and PR: Jim Tomblin- 
son. Program: Gene Terrill, 
Hospitality: BobGazall, Exhibits: 
Jim Wheat, Finance; Pat Haugen, 
WAL (Spouses); jim Saule and 
Dennis Brown, Co-Chairmen 
Continuing Education; Students,

IDP, jeff Bennett, Past Presi­
dent, and Peter Danner, Presi­
dent Flint Chapter: ex-officio 
members are: Dale Grainger, 
MSA Director, Flint; Rae Dumke 
and Ann Stacy, MSA Staff: Roger 
Margerum, MSA Vice President.

Robert Metcalf, Dean of the 
College of Architecture and Ur­
ban Design, brought to the 
Board a proposal for a Center for 
Architecture and Planning 
Studies at the University. The 
goals for this proposed center 
are:

Board of Directors will be held 
in Lansing on March 25, 1982. 

—Ann Stacy, Hon.AlA 
Executive DirectorMike Callahan, AIA 

President MSA

As announced during the 
Grassroots '82 presentation to 
the many Chapter Presidents and 
President-Elects in attendance, 
during the year 1982, the 
American Institute of Architects 
will be celebrating their 125th 
Anniversary of its founding. One 
of the 10 oldest Chapters of the 
Institute is the Detroit Chapter. In 
celebrating the Institute's 125th, 
Detroit's 95th, and our other 
Michigan Chapters' dates on 
down in numbered years, we 
must also reflect on the service 
to the profession that the In­
stitute, Michigan Society, and 
each Chapter has given over 
these many years.

The theme of the Institute this 
year is "A Quest in Time," 
thereby allowing for reflections 
of the past, celebration of the 
present, and planning for the 
future. During this difficult year, 
members will be asked to 
evaluate their participation as an 
Institute member. We must 
analyze what we have done for 
the betterment of our profession, 
our community, our fellowman, 
and ourselves as architects.

The "125th Year Celebration" 
is upon us. Where will we all par­
ticipate when asked to celebrate 
the presence and important 
place of architecture in our na­
tion's history and future.

CSI PRODUCT FAIR
Constructa '82' is the name of 

the 6th Annual CSI Product Fair 
to be held on Thursday, March 
25, 1982. Seminar topics will in­
clude: "Smoke and Toxic Gas 
Control" (Interior Materials), 
"Life Cycle Cost Analysis" 
(Building Systems), and "Com­
puter Aided Professional 
Practice."

The location is the Roma Hal) 
of Livonia. Seminars are from 
1:30-4:(X)p.m. Exhibit hall hours 
are 4:30-9 p.m. Buffet Dinner 
Available. Free beer. For reserva­
tions contact: CSI HOTLINE 
(313) 567-1907.

1. To improve the quality of 
architecture and planning 
education.

2. To bring University of 
Michigan resources (research, 
faculty, and students) to bear on 
contemporary architecture and 
planning problems in an effort to 
develop more effective services 
in the professions.

3. To advance the develop­
ment of services in areas not 
traditionally covered by architec­
ture and planning firms.

4. To use the name and 
reputation of the UM to help 
draw clients from other States 
and regions to Michigan for pro­
fessional services.

5. To assist in the economic 
redevelopment if the Slate of 
Michigan by organizing and 
coordinating professional ser­
vices for new industrial and com­
mercial interests.

Copies of this proposal may be 
obtained from MSA Head­
quarters upon request.

Chapter reports were heard. 
The Regional Director does not 
attend a national AIA Board 
meeting until the end of March.

The next meeting of the MSA

YOU GOTTA 
HAVE ART

On Thursday, March 18 we 
will have the pleasure of in­
troducing the watercolors of 
Zandra Cole, artist, from 
Kalamazoo. Graduate of MSU, 
Zandra has her work in the 
Kalamazoo Institute of Arts 
Gallery, the 1981 Women in Art 
Exhibition at Kellogg Communi­
ty College in Battle Creek, she 
has taken first prize in the 
Algonac Art Show and is the re­
cipient of a First Purchase Award, 
Peoples Bank of Holland.

Her subjects are primarily 
flowers and the pieces on exhibit 
at the Beaubien House will be for 
sale.

Come and meet the artist on 
our Third Thursday for March 
18th, 5:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. 
Open to the public Monday 
through Friday, 8:30 a.m. until 
5:00 p.m.

MSA BOARD 
MEETING

The first meeting of the MSA 
Board of Directors for 1982 was 
called for January 28th by Presi­
dent Mike Callahan.

At the invitation of Regional 
Director John Jickling the Board 
convened at the Gerald R. Ford 
Memorial Library on the North 
Campus of UM, Ann Arbor. JickI-



NCARB DESIGN 
TEST HANDBOOK

REGISTRATIONLETTERS
Dear Ann;

Thank you very much for your 
special contribution to making 
1982 Grassroots such an over­
whelming success. The session 
“Can You Afford a Bookstore?” 
was of great value to those in at­
tendance, and you did an 
outstanding job of presenting in­
formation that can be utilized by 
other AIA components.

The Institute relied on the 
component leaders more than 
ever before to instruct, facilitate 
and plan Grassroots. The result 
was an excellent program. 
Thanks for being one of those en­
thusiastic “volunteers.”

Robert M. Lawrence, FAIA 
President AIA

The Michigan Board of Architects has announced the following ten­
tative schedule for its 1982 examination and application filing 
deadline.

The 1982 Design Test Handbook 
covers the following areas:

(1) 12 solutions to the 1981 test. 
Each solution includes the can­
didate's site plan, floor plans, sec­
tions and elevations—and a criti­
que by the NCARB Examinations 
Coordinating Council.

(2) Summaries and sample solu­
tions from the 1979 and 1980 texts, 
plus interviews with candidates 
from the 1981 test.

(3) The 1981 test information 
booklet, which includes the 
building space requirements, site 
facilities, and use requirements for 
a commercial/office building.

(4) The Graders Manual, which 
explains the grading procedures 
and criteria that were used by the 
graders to evaluate the solutions.

(5) Advice on assessing your 
own design abilities and readiness 
to take the test—with some prac­
tical pointers about preparing for 
and taking the tests.

Give yourself time to prepare for 
the June 1982 Test—order now so 
that your copy of the 1982 design 
Test Handbook will be in your 
hands next week.

The Handbook is $35.00 plustax 
and delivery—total cost $38.00 
from the MSA Bookstore. Call Ann 
Marie at (313) 965-4100 for your 
copy.

EXAMINATIONS

Qualifying Test
ADMINISTRATIVE OATES

4/ 1/82 New Applications June 14-15,1982 
5/1/82 Re-Exam Applications
4/ 1/82 New Applications June 16, 1982 
5/ 1/82 Re-Exam

Applications

10/ 1/82 New &
Supplemental 
Applications

10/15/82 Re-Examination 
Applications

FILING DEADLINE

Professional 
(Section A) Design

Professional

Dec.13-14,1982
(Section B)

Note.’ Candidates are not required to complete Section A of the 
of the Professional Examination prior to being considered for 
Section B.

Applications may be obtained from the Board of Architects, P.O. 
Box 30018, Lansing, Ml 48909. Telephone: (517) 373-3880.

UM ALUMNI 
LUNCHEON/ 
HAWAII

NEW LIEN LAW PROGRAM 
MARCH 26, 1982

Herbert Johe, Assistant Dean 
at the College of Architecture & 
Urban Planning, has informed 
MSA the Annual UM Alumni 
Luncheon will be held on Sun­
day, June 6, 1982 at the Hale Koa 
Hotel (Fort DeRussy), corner of 
Kalis and Dewey—DeRussy 
Room. Confirm your attendance 
by writing or telephoning (313) 
764-1300, the College of Ar­
chitecture and Urban Planning, 
University of Michigan, Ann Ar­
bor, Ml 48109, no later than May 
20th. Advance payment not 
required.

The NEW LIEN LAW AND HOW IT WILL AFFECT THE ARCHITECT 
is the seminar topic conducted by attorney and engineer, JOHN 
GRYLLS, on Friday, March 26 from 2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. at MSA 
Headquarters, 553 East Jefferson, Detroit.

Basic points about the new law are: Notice of Commencement, 
Notice of Furnishing, Waiver and Sworn Statements and 
'Homeowner' Recovery Fund Act.

AIA COMMITTEE 
ASSISTANCE

Complete the form below and send your check to MSA for $5.00. 
Attendance is limited so make your reservations today.

The Regional Development 
and Natural Resources Commit­
tee needs assistance from MSA 
members on the following areas; 
stripmining, on coastal zone 
management; on federal park 
policy; on Alaskan lands, on 
riverine building; and on EPA. If 
you are interested in these areas 
please contact John Gaillard at 
AIA Headquarters at (202) 
626-7363.

LIEN LAW SEMINAR/March 26, 1982
NAME

CLASSIFIED FIRM
Architect, 35, with Michigan 
registration and diversified 
private practice seeks responsi­
ble position Of merger with 
design oriented Michigan firm. 
AIA, NCARB, CSI. Call (616) 
845-6755, 9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.

TELEPHONE NUMBER

Enclosed is my check #. in the amount of

for the Lien Law Seminar on March 26.$.

RETURN TO: MSA, 553 E. Jefferson, Detroit, Ml 48226



plexes, medical centers, FHA 
field supervision, etc. Contact: 
Jack M, Swanson, 5141 Leland, 
Brighton, Ml 48116. Telephone: 
(313) 227-3250.

State of Michigan, has been ap­
pointed to the following commit­
tees: NFPA Technical Committee 
for fire safety for mobile homes, 
NFPA Sectional Committee on 
mobile homes and BOCA Com­
mittee on building security . . . 
Thomas Jones, Exec. Dir., of the 
Historical Society of Michigan 
is looking for someone to 
become a contributing editor in 
Chronicle . . . Richard Smith, 
former Detroit Chapter Associate 
member and newly registered ar­
chitect, has joined the San An­
tonio firm of Chumney, Jones & 
Kell . . . WAL has established a 
scholarship in the memory of 
Mrs. Robert Blakesiee which will 
goto Donna La Tour, a 5th year 
student in Architecture at UD 
and a second scholarship to 
Karen Slaughter, a 5th year stu­
dent in Architecture at UM . . . 
SH&C Associates has received a 
citation in the 29th Annual Pro­
gressive Architecture Awards 
Program, for their Contrast/ESI 
Meter... An article on the Lan­
sing Riverfront Park by 
Kalamazoo Landscape Architects 
O'Boyle, Cowell, Rohrer and 
Associates appeared in the AE 
Concepts Magazine, January- 
February 1982 , . . Jim Bentley 
of Kalamazoo reported that his 
26-year-old son has just embark­
ed on a three-year world tour .
. . Newhof and Winer, Inc., an­
nounce the appointment of 
David E. Brown, AIA, as Direc­
tor of Architecture . . . John 
Grissim and Associates received 
Landscape awards for two proj­
ects from the Michigan Chapter 
of American Nurserymen—Roof 
Carden, Bon Secours Hospital 
and Commons Development, 
Whirlpool Corporation . . .

SH&G announces two new vice 
presidents—Andrew A. Vaz- 
zano,AIA, has been named VP 
and Corporate Director of 
Design & Planning and 
Christopher Kittides, PE, has 
been promoted to VP for

and went into private practice in 
1924.

He is survived by his wife, 
Flora, one son and two 
grandchildren.

OBITUARIES
WILLARD A. OBERDICK. AIA, 

Huron Valley Chaprter member 
and Professor at UM College of 
Architecture & Urban Planning, 
died February 11 at UM Hospital 
of a heart attack. He was 59.

A specialist in the area of 
building technology and solar 
energy components, Oberdick 
was director of the college's 
Building Technology Laboratory. 
Recent work involved studies of 
energy efficiency and solar 
potential of buildings throughout 
Michigan, with particular atten­
tion to the Federal Office 
Building in Saginaw.
A member of the UM architec­
ture faculty since 1948, Oberdick 
also did some of the earliest 
research in the use of thin-shell 
concrete in building construc­
tion. as well as research on the 
use of reinforced and cellular 
plastics, plastic sealants and 
structural zipper gaskets.

Born September 10, 1922, in 
Dunbridge, Ohio, Oberdick 
received the bachelor of ar­
chitecture degree from UM in 
1947. After graduation, he work­
ed for several firms.

In 1977 Oberdick received an 
"award of merit" and was nam­
ed a Fellow of the ASTM. He was 
recipient of awards from AIA, the 
Building Research Institute, and 
the American Society of Testing 
and Materials.

He is survived by his widow, 
Elizabeth Sheperd Oberdick, and 
three sons, John, Frederick and 
William Andrew.

it ir ir

EDWARD BISSELL, Detroit 
Chapter Emeritus member, died 
January 1st at the age of 84. 
Bissell was living in Islamordo in 
the Florida Keys with his wife. 
Flora. Former longtime resident 
of Birmingham he designed 
homes for many prominent 
Michigan families. Bissell began 
his practice with Stahl and Kinsey

★ ★ ★
LOUIS j. BLUME, Detroit 

Chapter Emeritus member, died 
February 6th at the age of 78. 
Blume had been a member of 
AIA since 1944 and had worked 
in a variety of offices prior to join­
ing Albert Kahn in 1937.

His work at Kahn included in­
dustrial, hospital and institutional 
buildings. He was responsible for 
the General Electric Appliance 
Park, a major project in Louisville 
in 1951. Blume was one of the 
original stockholders in Albert 
Kahn Associates and made an 
Associate in December 1947.

He is survived by a son.

FIRM CHANCES
The architectural firm of 

Gazall, Reno Associates has 
moved to 400 North Saginaw, #1 
Northbank, Flint, Ml 48502. 
Telephone (313) 239-4619 re­
mains the same. Also note Philip 
Lewis, AIA, Is the Flint Chapter 
Treasurer at this address.

The Saginaw Valley Chapter 
Treasurer Herman L. Otto is now 
located at P.O. Box 284, 310 
Broad Oak Street, Mt. Pleasant, 
Ml 48858. Telephone: (517) 
772-2395.

CLASSIFIED GRAPEVINEProject Architect with nine years 
varied experience in office, 
educational, health care, in­
dustrial, and institutional ar­
chitecture seeks position with 
design firm in Detroit area. Con­
tact: Norbert Chmielewski, AIA, 
5275 Lyons Circle South, War­
ren, Ml 48092. Telephone; (313) 
268-6484.

Dixon S. Wilson, registered ar­
chitect, applying for a position in 
graphic design and planning and 
architectural working draw­
ings.Apt. #96, East Lansing, Ml 
48823. Telephone: (517)
337-9365.

☆
Project Management/Contract 
Administrator. B of Architecture, 
LIT. B of 5 in Architecture, LIT. 
Professional membership: 
Associate Member AIA; CSI; and 
ESD. Contact: (313) 541-7244.

Jim Tomlinson, Flint Chapter 
member, has been elected Vice 
President of the Flint Rotary . . . 
Charles McCafferty spoke to the 
UM School of Architecture & Ur­
ban Planning on Historic Preser­
vation at a recent Brown Bag 
Luncheon Series , . . March 1st 
was the date of the Western 
Michigan Legislative Breakfast 
in Kalamazoo . . . Winebrenner 
Eberjer Group, of Farmington 
Hills, Is developing an extension 
of its practice in Tucson, Arizona 
. . . Frank |. Soave, Troy, has 
been elected chairman of the 
Masonry Institute of Michigan 
for 1982 . . . Two new members 
were appointed by the Governor 
to the Board of Architects: 
Takayuki Maeda, P.E., suc­
ceeding Lydia Lazurenko who 
resigned, for the remainder of 
her term expiring March 31, 
1964; and Mary Margaret Mun* 
ski, Architect, succeeding Trudie 
Johnson, who resigned, for the 
remainder of her term March 31, 
1984 ... Charles Op-dyke, Chief 
of the Plan Review Division,

☆

<r
Job Captain with 14 years ex­
perience seeking work in 
Michigan. Previous work in­
cludes private residences, strip 
shopping centers, con­
dominiums, apartment com­
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Marketing . . . SMPS/Michigan 
February 10th Meeting had 
Larry Jackson^. President of 
jackson-Dawson Communica­
tions, Inc., talking about how to 
design your marketing message 
around the media . . . Roger 
Margerum, MSA VP, 
represented the Society at the 
Masonry Awards Banquet. Win­
ner of the Awards were: Daver- 
man Associates, Rossen/Neu- 
mann Associates, Harley Ell­
ington Pierce Yee Associates, 
Jickling, Lyman & Powell 
Associates, Emerle M. Smith 
Associates and IMP Associates 
. . . Jim Cardoza is a new part­
ner in the firm of Schervish, 
Vogel, Merz, Cardoza . . . The 
Allen Park Chamber of Com­
merce immediate past president 
and board member is Ted 
Daubresse , . . The Prestressed 
Concrete Institute gave Roy G. 
French Associates, Inc., of Port 
Huron a special citation for its 
work on the Times Herald 
Building ... Fred A. Eurich, VP 
of Spence & Forsythe, has been 
named to the Architectural 
Technology Advisory Committee 
at Delta College . . . Stuart Pet- 
titt has been elected to the Board

of Directors of Straub, Van Dine, 
Associates. He has also been ap­
pointed to the office of VP and 
will serve as secretary to the cor­
poration . . . David Dombroski 
recently won a national contest 
sponsored by the San Diego Arts 
Council. Dombroski is employed 

Neumann 
Associates . . . Daniel Toshach, 
president of Toshach and Sob- 
czak Associates, is one of only 
five architects around the coun­
try named to a national task force 
by AIA. The panel is charged 
with producing a report on the 
changing industrial workplace 
for the AtA's June convention .
. . Grand Rapids architect, Mar­
vin J. De Winter was a guest lec­
turer at Ferris Stale College. His 
topic was "Designing the Gerald 
Ford Museum" ... Watercolorist 
and architect Donnally Palmer 
of McMillen-Palmer of Grand 
Rapids had a show at the Gallery 
Luisa last month . . . Kingscott 
Associates has been awarded a 
grant from the Kellogg Founda­
tion to do most of the design 
work for $10 million in construc­
tion at the Kellogg Biological Sta­
tion at Gull Lake . . . Preserva­
tion/Urban Design/Inc., an Ann 
Arbor firm has been honored for 
the restoration and rehabilitation 
of the Hermitage Park Suite 
Hotel in Nashville, was named 
the Best of the Year in Restora­
tion in the Builder's Choice Com­
petition sponsored by Builder 
and Better Horr]es and Cardens 
Magazines. In addition, the pro­
ject received an Honor Award 
from the Gulf States Region of 
the AIA. P/UD/I collaborated 
with Gresham, Smith & Partners 
on the Hermitage project . . . 
And the Sage Advice comes from 
Will Rogers, who once said, 
"Even if you're on the right track, 
you'll get run over if you just sit 
there."

CALENDAR 13 Detroit CSI Topic: 
"One Ply Roofing"

15 LIT Guest Speaker: 
Patrick Horsbrugh, 
"Synecotecture,"7:30 
p.m.

22 Third Thursday (or 
fourth Thursday) 
Detroit Chapter AIA 
Board Meeting, Beau- 
bien House

29 LIT Guest Speaker 
Moshe Safdie, 
"Beyond Habitat," 
7:30 p.m.

MARCH
Health Facilities 
Seminar Sponsored by 
MSA & The Stale of 
Michigan Dept, of 
Public Health, Park 
Place, Traverse City

Builders Home Fur­
niture Show/Cobo Hall

International Night CSI

"Steel and Energy Effi­
cient Building" spon­
sored by Detroit 
Chapter CPMC

Patrick Horsburgh/LIT 
Lecturer
Geotecture," 7:30 
p.m. LIT
Government Day, MSA 
& MCPSTA 
Long's, Lansing (See 
Feb. NL)

Detroit Chapter Board 
Meeting & Third Thurs- 
day/Beaubien House 
Art Display by Water­
colorist Zandra Cole, 
of Kalamazoo

The Builders Exchange 
of Detroit & Michigan 
Annual Meeting/
Detroit Plaza Hotel

Laurence O. Booth,
LIT Lecturer 
"Synthesis of Gentle 
Architecture," 7:30 
p.m., LIT
CSI Products & 
Specifications 
Update—Trade Fair

Lien Law Seminar/John 
Grylls Beaubien House 
(See NL for details)

4-5

Kennethby
6-14

9

9

MAYn Construction Products 
Manufacturers Council 
Continuing Education 
Program, "Solar 
Energy Systems"

CSI Annual 
Meeting/Detroit Loca­
tion: Chuck Joseph's 
Place for Steak

Design Registration 
Workshop/UM

11

16

11

18

15 &
22

JUNE
Design Registration 
Workshop/UM (Con­
tact UM for details)
AIA National Conven­
tion/Hawaii

523
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EXEC DIR. Ann SUcy, Hon. AIA 
EDITOR A ADV. ... Rae Dumkc 
SECRETARY 
ROOKKEEPER .... Cathy Brooks 
The MSA RUUETIN Is published 
monthly by the Michigan Society 
of Architects and is distributed 
free of charge to all memben 
and their firms. The Michigan 
Society of Architects accepts cfas> 
sMed advertising from MSA mem> 
ben and firms free of charge up 
to IB lines. Advertising over this 
figure costs $2.00 per line. Circu­
lation 1,450. Address: Beaubien 
Home, 553 East )efferson, Detroit, 
Ml 40220; 313/005-4100.

The Monthly Bulletin is 
published monthly for the 
members, as part of the ser­
vices to the membership pro­
vided at the direction of the 
Board.

All members are encourag­
ed to contribute to the 
Bulletin by sending news 
items, reports of committees, 
etc., to the attention of the 
Editor, Monthly Bulletin, 553 
East Jefferson, Detroit, Ml 
48226.

Ann Giordano

25

26

APRIL
7 Architectural Licensing 

Board Registration 
Meeting, Lansing, Ml


